
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices         Panui o Te rā 
Monday 24th February 2025                                                                                     Mane 24th Pēpuere 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Rima 
 
LOST PROPERTY – If you have lost anything during House Day or Athletics Day, please come to 
the office as we have a large amount of found items here. 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check your emailed timetable or Room 26 door   
Monday – Cello, Double Bass, Flute, Oboe, Piano 
Tuesday – Electric Bass, Trumpet, Trombone 
 
LIBRARY NOTICES - All student librarians please meet in the pit at 1.30pm TODAY. Summer 
loans- a further reminder that these are now overdue. Please action! 
 
MEDITATION GROUP -  The Meditation Group, open to students and staff,  meet TODAY at 
lunchtime in the  Student Support Centre meeting room. Meditation can make you more positive, 
give you a sense of calm, and help you relax. Beginners as well as people with experience 
welcome. Please email kh@kingshigh.school.nz or gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any 
questions. 
 
STUDENT LIBRARIANS - Please meet in the library TODAY at 1.30pm. 
 
VOLLEYBALL MEETING - All social and competitive volleyball players come to the indoor cricket 
nets on Tuesday the 25th of February at the start of the lunchtime to meet with Mr Lobb and Mr 
Bannister for 10 minutes. All volleyball players are expected to attend. 
 
JAZZ BAND – Practise on Tuesday at the Queen’s Music Room 3.00 – 4.15 pm. 
 
BREAKFAST RUNNING CLUB - The Breakfast Running Club leaves from the Hockey Turf at 
7:30am every Tuesday and Friday. We get back by 8am and a $2 breakfast of Weet-Bix and toast 
is available. All ages and abilities are welcome. 
 
PASIFIKA HOMEWORK GROUP -  The Pasifika Homework group is on every Wednesday in A8 
from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Come over to get help with your academic work every (please let Mr 
Tudreu know if you need specialist help from specific teachers). Food will be provided, and 
everyone is welcome! 
 
WHĀNAU HOMEWORK GROUP – Whānau Homework Group is on Wednesday from 3-4pm in 
L3.  This is a chance to catch up on homework and put in some extra study, with help from 
specialist teachers.  Some kai is provided and everybody is welcome.   
 
KING’S HIGH SCHOOL PASIFIKA FONO - Wednesday 26th February, 6 to 8pm. Our first Pasifika 
FONO is going to be held in the school library this year and it will be a good opportunity for our 
Pasifika families to meet and talanoa about the opportunities that are available for Pasifika at the 
school.  
 
PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health 
clinic on Wednesday at lunchtime in the Student Support Centre. No booking required, just 
knock on the door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can book a visit by either, emailing: 
sarah.hadler@southerndhb.govt.nz    or Texting: 0273635748.  
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SPORTS DRAWS/TEAMS - All sports draws and teams for the week will be displayed over at the 
sports department on the wall in the corridor behind the new changing room. Make sure you 
check this area regularly for all sporting updates as well as the King’s Facebook sporting pages. 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be at the PAC Foyer and 
the Canteen, TODAY, from 11-11.15am. 
 
CLIMBING - Climbing is at Resistance Climbing Gym in Moray place (just up from Rialto). The 
day/time will be Saturday mornings from 8-9.30am. The cost will be $15 per week that includes 
paying for a coach, entry to the gym, shoe hire and a membership to the climbing wall to allow 
climbing on any other days to practice/train, plus there are benefits for members like getting 
discounted climbing gear if that is wanted. The start date for term 1 will be the 1st of March. This 
will run through the year (school holidays off) and later in the year we will assess whether with 
school exams etc. it should run in term. Boys will need to sign up for a term at a time and will be 
billed through the school. A 10-week term would be $150 irrespective of whether boys can make 
every session. Term 1 will be 6 weeks, with the cost being $90. Mr Mike Simpson, one of our boys 
Dads, and part owner of the business will be at the venue most Saturdays, adding his coaching 
input to the main coach. There will be a limit on numbers of 20. Please sign up by emailing Mr 
Bannister at: directorofsport@kingshigh.school.nz  
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO VISIT - If you are considering the University of Otago as an option for 
further study in 2026, please come along to an information session on Wednesday 
26th February, 10am in the PAC. Please check yourself off with your Period 2 teacher first and 
then head promptly to the PAC. Any questions see Mrs Campbell. 
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
 

Junior/Teina 
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